Mayor's Report For January 16, 2018 Assembly Meeting

- 1. **Municipal Land Selection:** With Governor Walker's signature on SB 28 Municipal Land Selections: Petersburg, Petersburg is now entitled to additional lands within our Borough. The Land Selection Committee met last Friday, January 12th, to discuss selection options.
- 2. Proposed Land Trade with Petro 49: Petro 49 and the Borough Harbor Department have entertained the idea of trading land for various reasons, one of which would be that the Harbor Department could utilize an old Petro building as a maintenance shop. Mayor Jensen requests the Harbor Board research the costs involved in the land trade (loss of property tax, loss of lease revenue, cost to make the building proposed for a maintenance shop usable, etc.) and make recommendation to the Assembly.
- 3. Reschedule February 20, 2018 Assembly Meeting: Mayor Jensen will be attending the AML Conference in Juneau on February 20th and requests to change the meeting date. Possible dates could be Friday of the previous week (February 16), or Monday, February 26. There are regular meetings on February 5 and March 5.
- 4. Washington D.C. Trip Meeting Schedule: Borough Lobbyist Brad Gilman has meetings set up for Mayor Jensen and Manager Giesbrecht to visit with the US Coast Guard, the US Army Corps of Engineers, the US State Department Office of Canadian Affairs, the Alaska Governor's Office, Senators Murkowski and Sullivan and Congressman Young so far. A copy of the D.C. trip memo which summarizes the major issues Petersburg Borough would like to raise during the visit is attached.